






































































 

 

Scott A. Remington 

Shareholder 
Direct (850) 432-2399 

sremington@clarkpartington.com 
 

 

February 20, 2024 

 

Via Email 

Clay Adkinson, Esq. 

DeFuniak Springs City Attorney 

DeFuniak Springs, FL 

Clay@adkinsonlaw.com  

  

 Re:        Update on Potential Walton County Radio Project (#324 Walton BOCC-Public 

Safety Communications System Pre-application) 

  

Dear Clay: 

  

 I hope this letter finds you well and good.  I am writing to you in your capacity as Walton 

County Attorney.  Recent press reports suggest Walton County is in negotiations with the single 

telecommunications vendor that responded to an Invitation to Negotiate issued by the county for the 

above-referenced project. 

 

 Triumph staff and board members reviewed one version of the Invitation to Negotiate (“ITN”) 

and expressed concerns about the specificity of the ITN.  Specifically, I am told the ITN reviewed 

was so specific and detailed it was believed that it would generate only one willing vendor—which 

appears to have happened.   

 

There could be many reasons only one vendor responded; however, should the county submit 

an application to Triumph to participating in funding the vendor’s contract, with only one vendor 

Triumph will want to make sure that the cost for the project is reasonable in addition to reviewing bid 

and contract documents.  Triumph seeks to ensure every project it participates in is competitively bid. 

In this situation it is important for the costs of this project be in line with any other similar Triumph 

projects —like the Wakulla County radio project and that the costs are in line with state of Florida 

standards.  Specifically, for contracts over $325,000, Triumph reviews bid documents prior to public 

entities noticing the bid, reviews bid selection documents and vendor contract prior to final approval 

by the public entity. Triumph has conveyed to the County that the Florida Department of Management 

Services - Division of Telecommunications in Tallahassee has agreed to assist in reviewing 

specifications and bid packages.  That Division oversees the construction of similar networks across 

the state. 

 

 To assist Triumph in evaluating this project, please provide the undersigned with a copy of 

the ITN published by the County for the radio project.  Further, please provide me with a copy of any 

and all responses to the ITN—including any correspondence from vendors who did not elect to  
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respond to the ITN and why.  Finally, if the County has any other information about why the ITN did 

not illicit more responses, please share that data as well. 

 

 We look forward to receiving more detailed information on this proposal to determine how 

Triumph can best assist. 

  

      Warmest personal regards, 

  

 

 

      Scott A. Remington 

 

SAR/paa 

  

cc:        Triumph Gulf Coast Board Members 

             Triumph Gulf Coast Staff 










